
March 30, 2016 

Public Works & Infrastructure Committee 
10th Floor, West Tower, City Hall 
100 Queen Street West 
Toronto, ON M5H 2N2 

Re: Federal Infrastructure Funding for Active Transportation Projects in Toronto 

Dear Colleagues, 

Toronto is a city that moves. Public interest in active transportation alternatives, such as 
walking and cycling, is growing rapidly as residents seek out healthy, sustainable and 
affordable modes of getting around our city. 

Federal infrastructure funding can help accelerate investments in active transportation 
projects in Toronto. It can also help us leverage valuable synergies with public transit and 
environmentally sustainable infrastructure spending.  

The City of Toronto has identified a number of projects designed to grow, connect and renew 
cycling and multi-use infrastructure in our city. 

The West Toronto Railpath extension and East Don Trail are two examples of municipal 
projects that would benefit from federal infrastructure funding. Currently in the detailed design 
phase, the West Toronto Railpath Extension is estimated to cost $23 million to build, with 
construction scheduled for 2017. Funding for construction of the extension is not currently 
assigned.  

The East Don Trail, a multi-use trail system under study in a Schedule C Municipal Class 
Environmental Assessment (EA), is estimated to cost $26 million and is currently unfunded. 
Both of these projects would expand active transportation options for residents across 
Toronto. 

In light of the Government of Canada's $5 billion commitment over the next five years to 
strengthening green infrastructure, additional funding for active transportation projects in 
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Toronto would accelerate their implementation and thereby positively impact neighbourhood 
livability, congestion, public health and efforts to reduce emissions. 

RECOMMENDATION 

1. That City Council request the Federal Minister of Infrastructure and Communities
to allocate federal infrastructure funding to active transportation projects in the
City of Toronto, such projects to potentially include the West Toronto Railpath
and East Don Trail, among others.

Warm regards, 

Jaye Robinson 
Chair, Public Works & Infrastructure Committee 
City Councillor, Ward 25 – Don Valley West 


